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Dear Ms Barnes
I am writing on behalf of the Social History Curators Group, the subject specialist network for museum professionals who work with social history collections in museums in the UK.

We are disappointed to hear that a number of curators within York Museums Trust who are specialists in social history are being made redundant.  While we appreciate that all museums have to make cuts in response to reductions in funding from local government, it seems that in this instance cuts are not being shared fairly across different museum departments, or across all curatorial teams but are falling disproportionately on those responsible for the social history collections.

If this is the case, then it is of great concern to us.  It is our belief that Social History is an important curatorial discipline and that those museums which have significant social history collections have a responsibility to ensure they are adequately staffed and resourced.   It is especially saddening when you have, in the Castle Museum, a social history collection of considerable significance, and, as a museum service, have a wonderful legacy of innovative, rigorous and thoughtful social history displays and exhibitions.  

As part of the MLA’s Designation scheme, York Museums Trust is expected to “take a lead within the sector, either in relation to subject expertise or in relation to skills and practical experience….[and]  take a role in the development of subject specialist networks”.  We would be interested to hear how you intend to fulfil this obligation without specialist curatorial staff.
In press reports a York Museums Trust spokesman is quoted saying that future work will be “project-led”.  SHCG has always believed that curatorial work requires a strong commitment to public facing activity of all kinds, but that meaningful museum interpretation must be based on a thorough and extensive understanding of collections and subject.  In our view, staff on 
short-term contracts will not have had the time to develop this degree of collections knowledge and understanding.  

It would be regretful if the current funding situation leads York Museums Trust to neglect, in the short term, the quality of the exhibitions and activities, and, in the long-term, curatorial capacity and, ultimately, the collection itself.

Given the importance of this issue to our members, we would appreciate it if you could find the time to provide us with a written response to the concerns raised in this letter. 

Yours sincerely

Victoria Rogers

Chair, SHCG Committee

Please reply to:

Victoria Rogers, Chair, SHCG, c/o Cardiff Story Museum, The Old Library, Trinity Street, Cardiff, CF10 1BH

Tel: 029 2087 3197    Fax: 029 2023 0297    Email: vrogers@cardiff.gov.uk


